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April 1, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

In May 2007, the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks submitted an application to the Washington State Public Works Board (PWB) for a Public Works Trust Fund (PWTF) loan financing of construction costs for the Brightwater Reclaimed Water Pipeline for fiscal year 2008.  In January 2008, PWB formally notified WTD that the application score was highly ranked and will be awarded loan funds for the pipeline project.  The enclosed proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into an agreement with PWB for PWTF loan financing of construction costs for the Brightwater Reclaimed Water Pipeline project.

The amount awarded is $7,000,000.  The loan agreement is in the form of the loan agreement attached to the ordinance with an interest rate of 0.5 percent compounded monthly, and a term of twenty years.  This low interest loan agreement will save King County $8,603,773 in interest expense over 40 years ($2,684,749 net present value) as compared to conventional bond financing.
This is the second loan award from PWB for this project.  A previous award for fiscal year 2006 was awarded to King County for the preconstruction costs of the Brightwater Reclaimed Water Pipeline.  This loan amount was $1 million.

The purpose of this construction project is to convey reclaimed water from the Brightwater Treatment Plant to the Sammamish Valley.  This project will construct the first phase of the Brightwater Backbone, a set of conveyance pipelines for reclaimed water.  The first priority is to provide about a half million gallons per day to the Willows Run Golf Course to meet the county’s commitment to the Washington State Department of Ecology and reduce withdrawals of 250-acre feet per year from the Sammamish River currently being used for irrigation purposes.
This project involves construction of Brightwater Reclaimed Water Pipeline Sections 1 and 2 necessary to carry reclaimed water from the Brightwater Treatment Plant to the north end of the Sammamish Valley.  The completed pipelines will have a capacity of about nine million gallons per day which is sufficient to meet predicted reclaimed water uses as far south as the City of Redmond.  Section 1 will carry reclaimed water from the Brightwater Influent Pump Station to the existing conveyance pipelines at the North Creek Pump Station site near the north end of the Sammamish Valley.  Section 2 will carry reclaimed water from the end of the existing conveyance pipelines at the York Pump Station site, to the Willows Run Golf Course.

The initial system will provide up to seven million gallons per day of reclaimed water to users in the South Segment beginning in 2011.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christie True, Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236.
I fully support financing the construction costs for the Brightwater Reclaimed Water Pipeline project with the PWTF loan award from PWB, and look forward to working with you as you consider this proposed ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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